
Happy Christmas everyone,

This term has certainly been a long one and the children have been working hard 

right up to the Christmas festivities. We have had a lot of great events this term with 

visitors to the school (including a Roman soldier and an inflatable planetarium) as well 

as special event days. We hope the children have enjoyed the different opportunities. 

We also carried out a parent survey at the parent consultation meeting. It was great 

to see so much positive feedback. One area for development which was highlighted was 

around communication: information was being missed in emails or sometimes it was not 

given far enough in advance. As a result, we have researched a variety of ways that we 

can improve this and one which seems the most effective is Edulink. 

Edulink is an app that can be downloaded on your phone and will beep to notify you 

of any messages (if your phone notifications are turned on). This seemed the most 

effective way to communicate as all the information required will be in one place: 

calendars, events, newsletters, letters, PD stamps and warnings, attendance, club 

information etc. It also allows parents to update their contact details so we definitely 

have the right contact details, to report attendance directly, to ask quick questions to 

staff, as well as giving consent for events and trips and also make payments for dinners 

or uniforms purchases or trips.

This also links to the system the Secondary school uses so many of you may already be 

familiar with how it works. There is a link to a demonstration that you can look at:

https://www.edulinkone.com/#!/
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To set this up, we will need to 

make sure we have all your email 

addresses.

In the New Year, we will send out 

information to support using this 

system and organise a meeting in 

which we can help you set it up 

and use it.

Demo link 

QR

https://www.edulinkone.com/#!/


Thank you so much…

Poppy donations:                                                

Hornsea Burton raised £64.36                                        Hornsea Burton raised £55:00

Skipsea raised £62.29                                                     Skipsea raised £ 28:00

Extending the school day at Hornsea Burton in September 2024

The government have stated that the school week must be 32.5 hours. This means that 

Hornsea Burton are 50 minutes too short every week so to rectify this we will be going 

back to the finishing time being 3:30pm from September 2024. This will be in line with 

Skipsea school and meet the government requirements of 32.5 hours a week.

This will also fit in better with our timetable - at the end of the day every class has a 

valuable daily storytime and the current timetable often means this is rushed. The new 

ending time will allow the children to enjoy this quality time. If you have any questions or 

view about this then please get in touch with the office who will pass these onto our 

Governors.

For further information:

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachmen

t_data/file/1167516/Minimum_School_Week_Non-Statutory_Guidance.pdf

Breakfast Club and After school club

At Hornsea Burton, we have Breakfast club from 7:45 until school starts 

and an after school club until 5:30. 

See the office for how to book and pay for these sessions

At Skipsea we have Breakfast club from 7:45 until school starts.

In September 2024 we will be starting an after school club until 5:00pm if required.

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1167516/Minimum_School_Week_Non-Statutory_Guidance.pdf


Sports news…We had an exciting first term at the Hornsea Burton and Skipsea 

with over 40 children from both schools participating in Cross Country, Football, 

Zoneball, Badminton, Cricket and Multisport. We have had so much success with 

children trying out new sports, qualifiers in Cross Country and winners in 

Badminton. It was a fabulous effort by all – well done!

We have now had our first Active Travel Day at both Schools. Thank you to 

everyone who had changed their usual routines and make efforts to walk, scoot, 

or bike to school. The children were very enthusiastic throughout the day. It was 

great to see such a good turn out at breakfast and afterschool clubs.

In the new year, we will continue with our events and afterschool clubs. 

Dodgeball has been voted as the after-school club for Class 3 and 4. The first 

School Sport Partnership event of the year will be held at Hornsea Hub where 

pupils will compete in the Sport Hall Athletics event for year group 5 and 6. This 

is a competitive event with progression to the finals and medals on the evening 

for the winners. I really hope your children can join us for this!

Friends of Hornsea Burton (FoHB)
We are delighted to say we have successfully started a new parent volunteer group to help organise 
events and opportunities for our children to enjoy whilst raising valuable money for our incredible school. 
Our aim is to raise money to support all areas of the school with a particular focus for our first year on 
raising funds for the EYFS outdoor provision. We have been so pleased with the enthusiasm shown so far 
and are still welcoming new volunteers. If you would like to be a part of our team please email Miss Clark 
oclark@hbsfed.co.uk and feel free to come along to our next meeting on Tuesday 16th January 5-6pm. If 
you don't feel able to attend the meetings or currently become a member, please feel free to email Miss 
Clark with any fundraising ideas you may have, the more the merrier! 

Our next two events organised and supported by the FoHB are the Christmas Disco on Thursday 14th 
December 3.20pm-4.30pm and two performances of the KS1 nativity on Tuesday 19th December at 
2.30pm and again at 5pm. We will be selling drinks and some delicious treats at both the disco and 
nativity performances so please bring extra money to enjoy what we are selling. 



COMMUNITY SHOPPING

All types of food at greatly 

reduced prices

Choose your own
10 items £4.00

Plus FREE veg, bread etc.
We have breakfast, lunch and 

dinner 

(Items of your choice)

Unit 2b Old Bridge Road

Opposite Woods

Wednesday - Friday

9am - 10:30am

Food delivery available 

Where needed

Tel 07305 097009

The Pantry community shopping has been open for 4 years and has 

become a much needed part of the community. As well as help with 

food shop, it offers a meeting place for anyone on their own or 

needing someone to talk to. They also operate an out of hours 

system for those who work. Visit or call for further information.





Please note: some dates may be added to this calendar or changed as the term progresses

PE at Hornsea Burton on Wednesday

PE at Skipsea on Thursday

If you would like to contact Mrs. Hart or any member of staff, then please call or email the office on:
Hornsea Burton 01964 536594 hornseaburton.primary@eastriding.gov.uk Skipsea 01262 468394 

skipsea@eastriding.gov.uk

EYFS

Wellie Wednesday Skipsea

Friday forest school HB


